

## **CYSA OPERATIONS COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES: February 4, 2015**

### **PRESENT:**

--CYSA Board Members: Tara Hargrave; Morgan Aberle; Matt Waddell;  
--CASTLE ROCK: David Botten  
--KALAMA: Tara Hargrave  
--KELSO: Greg McWain  
--LONGVIEW:  
--TIMBER BARONS: Morgan Aberle  
--REGISTRARS: Nicole Vasquez  
--OTHER GUESTS: Julie & Randy Toney (Schedulers)

### **CALL TO ORDER:**

The meeting was called to Order at approximately 6:00 p.m.

**Castle Rock** – David Botten reported that Erica officially resigned as registrar so they are looking for another one for fall.

**Kelso** – It was reported that the Kelso meetings have changed to the Tuesday before OPS Coaches meeting is tentatively set for March 14<sup>th</sup> at the picnic area at Riverside.

Kelso has done their request to use a couple of the fields.

There are 2 Winlock teams (BU10 & BU12) that will be coming down and registering as Kelso teams for the Spring season.

Walk-in registration was on Saturday 2/2 at the mall. 7 teams showed up to help with the fundraising.

Apparently the older mower got scrapped so they are looking for a new/used mower.

**Timber Baron Committee** – Morgan reported that the high school age girls did tryout for the winter league.

There will be 5 or 6 spring league teams.

There are also a couple State Cup teams.

Kevin Blondin will be registering as a Premier team for this next year.

**Registration** – It was reported that as of 2/3 the numbers were Kalama – 52 / Kelso – 135 / Longview 293.

The next registration meeting is set for 2/24 at 6:30 p.m. at Jak's office.

Nicole will put in a request to the Longview Secretary to use the Blondin building for a Coaches Info night for new coaches on 3/2 from 5:30 – 6:30p.

Nicole read an email from Jak regarding needing to notify coaches and parents of the possibility of 6v6 due to our numbers. It was decided that we will be doing 6v6 in the house in the spring IF our numbers DON'T support full size teams.

Nicole has issues with kids going to Vancouver and overriding CYSA's decisions and we are already losing kids because of indoor soccer.

Nicole was asked to remind everyone that this is REC soccer and there is a 50% play time rule.

**Schedulers** – Randy & Julie Toney handed out another field inventory form and reminded everyone of the need for a deadline date. It was suggested that it be one week after our registrar's team folder deadline. After discussion, it was decided that it would be the same day as the registrars team folder deadline of March 6<sup>th</sup> as everyone should know what fields they will need by then.

Concern was noted about teams going to Vancouver. Last time there was terrible communication with the referee assignor and the schedulers.

**Longview** – no report

**Kalama** – Tara reported that registration is underway and everything else is moving smoothly.

**Timbers Tickets** – Morgan reported that the tickets were in and he has already sold 8 games.

Nicole mentioned she would like to see what games she may want to purchase.

Tara mentioned that Castle Rock had asked too late last year for a set of tickets to be donated for their yearly fundraiser auction and Shebanyah asked if we could please hold a game for that this year. We reviewed the Auction date and the games available and there was only one or two (prior to play off games if there are any).

Morgan mentioned that there is only one Timbers/Sounders game in Portland this year. Last year there were two and this game is not available for purchase as this is the one we use for our raffle every year.

**MOTION TO ADJOURN**: Motion to adjourn made by Greg McWain, seconded by Tara Hargrave, and approved. Meeting adjourned at 7:09 p.m.

**NEXT MEETING**: Wednesday, March 4, 2015 at 6:00 p.m. BLONDIN BUILDING

Minutes submitted by Tara Hargrave